Band Parent Organization 	
2018/19 School Year
Our 5th meeting of the school year was called to order by Chairman Josh Siegfried at 7pm.
Hank Henderson’s Treasurer Report:
No substantial income to report for November.  Two expenses were $144 for the meal we provide during Prairie Honor band and $534.36 for some additional marching show expenses.  Income from Mattress Sale is $2,445.  Projected balance to end the year with $7.967.69.
Band Program Update:
From Mr. Washburn: 
Marching season ended strong.  Thank you to the parents and volunteers who helped out all season long.
Two students were selected for FMES (Future Music Educator Seminar).  Congratulations to Mia Gonzalez (her 2nd year being selected) and Noah Siegfried.  This is a great opportunity, and we are proud to have two students representing Wesclin!
There were 17 band members in this year’s Prairie Honor Band.
9 band members are going to the EIU honor band.  Band parents were asked and agreed to provide a meal for them.
10 students have been nominated for the Quad State honor band in February.  Mr. Washburn asked the BPO and we agreed to provide some financial assistance whether it be for housing or meals etc.
Pep band schedule is a little strange this year-keep an eye out for updates and announcements.
Dec 17th will be the jazz band performance.  It will be held at Zion church again this year to encourage not just families attend but also members of the community who may not often get the chance to hear our band perform.  Will likely have a canned good drive as well.  May need parent volunteers to assist with greeting people at the door.
Concession stand assistance needed on Mon 12/10.
Still waiting to hear on when the Cardinal Calendars will be coming in—should be within the next two weeks.
Update on the Band Trip: 49 seats are taken, 43 students attending.

Pending Business:
Trivia Night is coming up-date (not yet approved from office) is penciled in for April 6th.  We want to focus on growing our silent auction as that seems to be the only area in which we can bring in more money.  We do not want to raise the cost of tables, and there is no room to sell any more than what we’ve done in the past.  We want to generate a nice buzz around the auction and try to get some nice big-ticket items.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]Some ideas tossed out in the discussion were “Astronomy Night” package, “Fishing Experience” package, Grizzlies tickets, services such as private lessons, coaching, house cleaning, babysitting etc.  We need all band parents reaching out to contacts and seeing who they know who might be willing to provide a service or donation.  Use social media to spread the word on the auction and generate buzz.  Think about doing online bidding if we get a nice high-end product.
Also need to bring in sponsors for Trivia Night.  That has worked well in the past, so we hope to have at least 20 round sponsors this year.

New Business:
We are thinking of and discussing ways we can provide something towards the student trip.  One idea is to add a Broadway workshop.  These run about $20 or so and would be a great experience to add in.  Other thoughts are to add in a meal or something to help reduce the amount of out-of-pocket expense each participant will need on the trip.

Next BPO meeting will be Monday Jan 7th 2019.  See you all next year!
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